
































Log of Code Compliance Events as of 1/14/21 

10/16/20  City Officials, Jason Page (Code Enforcement Officer), Patrick Howe (Deputy Fire Chief)  and Robert 
Marsilia (Chief Building Inspector) take cursory walkthrough of 411 uncovering numerous Fire, Life Safety 
and Building Code deficiencies. 

10/18/20  I called Beverly Kowalik PE, who had conducted a Building and Life Safety Code Review of 411 in 
November of 2017 – to re-visit 411 to note the recommendations I had implemented and those which still 
needed to be implemented.   

11/5/20  Impact Fire conducts annual inspection of fire alarm detection system in common areas as well as 7 
fire extinguishers.  All certified in good working condition. 

11/18/20  Zoom meeting with City Attorney Bob Sullivan and above City officials explaining order to return 
411 to six dwelling units by end of day, Sunday, December 20th.   After the meeting I requested by email that 
we be allowed to wait on any evictions until pandemic is over. 

11/23/20  Master Electrician, Brian Lewton, tours 411 and sees 1-2 days work to address electrical code 
violations;  expects to get to 411 in 2 – 3 weeks. 

12/1/20  Sprinkler Installer,  Jeff Denis  of Life Safety Fire Protection Inc tours 411 to develop a proposal for a 
supervised complete sprinkler system. 

12/4/20  Letter from City staff attorney Trevor McCourt to my lawyer, Bernie Pelech, offering a path to an 
extension on evictions if I provide 1) affidavits from tenants searching for alternative housing, 2) certification 
from a fire protection engineer and 3) certification from a master electrician. 

12/7/20  Tenant affidavits emailed to City staff attorney Trevor McCourt:  Andrew Godfrey 12/7. Christian 
McCormick 12/8, Michael Kean 12/9. Amy Porter 12/10, Chris Pease 12/11, Paul Caswell 12/14, Jacqi Drury 
12/14, Lori Tanguay 12/15, Christian McCormick addendum 12/16, Amy Porter addendum 12/18, Stephanie 
Harzewski (former tenant) 12/20 

12/8/20  Letter from Deputy Fire Chief, Patrick Howe, asking that I provide a report from an approved Fire 
Protection Engineer within 30 days, detailing all deficiencies and proposed actions to be taken to address the 
deficiencies -  including a timeline – asking that an acceptable plan be in place within 60 days.  Evaluation 
should be based on both currently-approved 6 units and proposed 8 units. 

12/8/20  I sign the proposal for a  Fire Sprinkler Proposal from Life Safety, to allow for design work to begin as 
soon as practical. 
 
12/10/20  Impact Fire installs 8 photoluminiscent exit signs throughout 411.  

12/11/20  Fire Protection Engineer, Beverly Kowalik, tours 411 to update her 2017 findings and to comply with 
12/4/20 and 12/8/20 letters from City officials noted above. 

 12/15/20  First payment to Life Safety Fire Protection Inc. to begin sprinkler system design. 



12/16/20  Adam Harlow, designer from Life Safety tours 411 to take measurements for sprinkler design.  
Beverly Kowalik returns to gather more information for her fire safety report. 

12/18/20  Beverly Kowalik fire safety report is forwarded to City officials. Our Lawyer Bernie Pelech meets 
with City lawyers Trevor McCourt and Bob Sullivan to discuss this report.  Adam Harlow returns to 411 for 
additional measurements for sprinkler design.  Regan Electric technicians Charlie Pujo and John Brady 
complete walk-through of entire building and resulting electrical report is forwarded to City officials. 

12/21/20  Patrick Howe, Bob Sullivan, and Trevor McCourt tour 411 along with Bernie Pelech and tenants 
Sarah Clark and Chris Pease:  Beverly Kowalik PE and Patrick Howe develop safety action plan with timelines 
- to be completed over the next 2 – 5 weeks.  Actions include removing furniture from halls, replacing two 
doors with fire-rated doors, electrical and detector upgrades, and vacating two rooms in apt 5. 

12/29/30  Regan Electric technicians Charlie Pujo and John Brady pull electrical permit for all electrical projects 
except for changes to commercial fire alarm system.  They add outlets for dehumidifier and water filter and 
combo detector in basement and GFCI outlets and smoke/carbon monoxide detectors in Apt 6. 

12/30/20  Regan Electric corrects code problems in Apts 1, 2 and 3A including adding, moving (in Apt 3A) and 
replacing all smoke and carbon monoxide detectors.  Jeff Denis, Owner of Life Safety Fire Protection conducts 
final walk-through to determine location and number of sprinkler heads needed for automatic sprinkler 
system.  Estimates installation could begin by February.  Bernie Pelech submits digital application to Zoning 
Board of Adjustment to increase number of dwelling units from 6 – 8. 

12/31/20  All furniture in front hall on both floors removed – including armoire, hall tables and small couch. 

1/1/21  Michael vacates attic room of Apt 5 and moves into Apt 1 on first floor.  Christian vacates back room of 
Apt 5 and moves into Apt 7 on second floor.  

1/4/21, 1/5/21 and 1/6/21  Regan Electric corrects code problems in all remaining apartments (including 
replacing all smoke and carbon monoxide detectors) and replaces outlets on the porch, sundeck,  and by bike 
shed and patio.  Regan Electric applies for Fire Alarm Permit to move the one central alarm system detector (in 
the 2nd floor hall) that is 6” too far from the ceiling. Jud tightens springs where possible and replaces hinges as 
needed to make all 9 existing fire-rated doors self-closing and positive-latching.    

1/7/21  Regan Electric moves the 2d floor central alarm detector up 6” closer to the ceiling. 

1/8/21  Life Safety Fire Protection completes first draft of fire sprinkler system design proposal. 

1/12/21  Regan Electric installs new smoke/CO detector in back hall in the vicinity of the door to the basement 
and also outside Bob’s office/bedroom in the first floor of Apt 3; cleans and reconnects bathroom fan in Apt 1.  
Charlie Pujo reports completion of all work on two electrical permits – to schedule a City inspection.   

1/14/21  Building Inspector, Robert Marsilia, issues permit to install two 60-minute fire rated doors in the first 
floor hallway. 

1/16/21  Intertek Senior Analyst, Lawrence Ruiz, inspects photos of core of our fire rated doors and advises that 
our existing fire doors are Gypsum core doors with a 60-minute fire rating. 


